
Annex A         our ref : IA/00460/12 
 
Please could you provide a breakdown as to the fee for the DSA fleet driver trainer 
(Cat B) badge fee (currently £120)? I would like to know how this fee is made 
up/spent and why VAT is applicable (VAT is chargeable when a business is making 
a profit in the furtherance of business). 
 
The fleet driver trainer badge fee aims to cover the cost to DSA of administering and 
maintaining the candidate’s registration during the four year period, which includes: 
 

 salary costs of the staff, including the Register Manager, who are involved in the 
consideration of registration applications 

 production of the laminated certificate and provision of the windscreen wallet 
 other administration costs including costs of systems support, general management 

etc 
 contact details displayed in the public list, available from the Fleet section on 

request 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act, we are only required to supply recorded 
information.  The only element of the above fee which we hold a recorded estimate is for 
the costs of maintaining an entry on the register which was estimated at almost £20 per 
year in 2011-12. 
 
We are registered for VAT and are, accordingly, required to charge VAT on all relevant 
services. VAT is chargeable on all non-statutory services and the fleet driver trainer 
register falls into this category.  
 
Please note that Government bodies are registered for VAT to ensure they are treated no 
differently to other organisations for non-statutory services.  The charging of VAT is not 
dependant on whether an entity is making profit or not, only on the type of service 
provided. 
 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 
for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 
Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 


